
Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of the Annual General Meeting 
of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel at 7.45pm 

                                  on Wednesday 15 May 2013
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Linda Edwards, Nigel White, Mike Hedley and Geoff Collen 

Also present was Christine Smith (clerk) 
1. Election of Chairman: Cllr Andrew Wright was nominated to be chairman. This was proposed, seconded and Mr Wright was elected unopposed.

2. Declaration of acceptance of office: This was signed by Cllr Wright and witnessed by the clerk.
3. Election of Vice Chairman: Cllr Jim Rampling was nominated to be vice chairman. This was proposed, seconded and Mr Rampling was elected unopposed.

4. Declaration of acceptance of office: This was signed by Cllr Rampling and witnessed by the clerk.
5. Apologies – were received and accepted from Cllr Martin Dickens 
6. Declarations of interest – none received
7. Previous Minutes – the minutes of meetings held on Wednesday 27 March and 24 April 2013 were circulated, APPROVED and signed.
8. Planning Decisions – none received
9. Planning Applications – the following applications were considered
a) BA/2013/0114/COND – Cantley Sugar Factory - removal of condition 3 of PP BA/2012/0354/FUL due to the proposal not impacting on ammonia - APPROVE
b) 2012/0650 – Mr C Burton, Playing Field, Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse – proposed new changing room facilities, including removal of portacabin facility – APPROVE
10. Planning Correspondence – none received
11. Finance – the following items were considered:
a) Payment of the clerk’s expenses of £30 (Broadband provision for April and May 2013) - APPROVED
b) Renewal of the parish council insurance policy – Aon £210.40 - APPROVE

c) Payment of the clerk’s salary for the first quarter of 2013 - APPROVE

d) Payment of PAYE on clerk’s salary for the first quarter of 2013 (above) - NOTED

e) Receipt of the first part of the precept from South Norfolk Council - NOTED

f) Accounts for year ending 31 March 2013 - APPROVED

g) Annual Return and Annual Governance Statement for 2012/13 - APPROVED

h) The following financial decisions made at the March 2013 meeting of the parish council on items received after publication of the agenda for that meeting were RATIFIED: Payment of the annual subscription to Norfolk Association of Local Councils of £94.23  was AGREED; a grant of £200 for the Frolic Committee was AGREED

The adjournment for public participation was not required
12. Chairman’s Report – Cllr Wright reported that the planning application for works to strengthen the flood defences on Compartment 22 of the River Chet had been approved by the Broads Authority.  He added that the BT telephone box in The Street had been removed.
13. Parish Councillors’ Reports – Cllr Collen noted that potholes had been marked ready for repair.  The council agreed that this was a positive move and the repairs would be appreciated.  
14. District and County Councillors Reports – No reports
15. Correspondence – correspondence, as previously circulated, was NOTED.  
16. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting would be held on Wednesday 17 July 2013
17. Close – the meeting closed at 8.51pm             







     Signed…………………………………


 Date……………………………………
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